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25 August 2023 
 

 

Committee Secretary  

Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit  

PO Box 6021  

Parliament House  

CANBERRA  ACT  2600 

 

 

Dear Committee Secretary 

 

The Australian Securities and Investment Commission (ASIC) welcomes the 

opportunity to provide a submission to the Inquiry into probity and ethics in the 

Australian Public Sector (Inquiry).   
  

ASIC is committed to meeting the high probity standards expected of Australia’s 

corporate, markets, financial services, and consumer credit regulator. Upholding 

high standards of probity is fundamental to ASIC’s ability to effectively deliver upon 

its strategic priorities and regulatory mandate.   
  

Within its broader Enterprise Risk Management Framework, ASIC actively manages 

probity risks through a robust and fit for purpose integrity management framework, 

overseen by an executive integrity committee.  
  

ASIC welcomed the ANAO review of probity management in financial regulators 

and worked openly and collaboratively with the ANAO across the audit.  The audit 

found that ASIC’s probity management was largely effective, with arrangements 

structured to manage probity risks and to promote compliance, a framework and 

arrangements to monitor, report on and provide assurance on probity 

requirements, and fully or largely complied with most probity requirements.   
  

An extract of the ANAO Report’s Audit Snapshot is shown in the figure below:   

 
  

Figure 1 – Extract of the ANAO Report’s Audit snapshot (Auditor General of Australia, 2023)1   
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